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SKI FOR LIGHT BASKS IN THE GLOW OF ITS 30TH ANNIVERSARY INTERNATIONAL WEEK
PLANS RETURN TO SPECTACULAR COLORADO VENUE JANUARY 29 – FEBRUARY 5, 2006
Granby, Colo. – Daily bright skies, comfortable temperatures and world-class Nordic skiing were the hallmarks of Ski for Light’s successful thirtieth anniversary International Week celebration here in early February. Nearly 300 blind, visually impaired and mobility impaired adult skiers and sighted instructor/guides took full advantage of the favorable weather and beautiful trails at Snow Mountain Ranch for a week of cross-country ski instruction, partnership and camaraderie.

"This was one of our very best events ever," said Ski for Light president and blind skier Larry Showalter of Bellevue, Wash. "The great weather coupled with outstanding ski trails and conditions gave all of our participants a taste of how exhilarating this sport is."
The biggest beneficiaries of the impeccable conditions were the 23 first-time visually impaired and four first-time mobility impaired participants who attended this year's event. "I had never cross country skied before, and really had no idea of how it all worked," said blind skier Ivonne Mosquera of New York City. "I discovered that I loved the sensation of working out my entire body. As I skied, I felt the stress and tension of everyday life back home inside me melt away. With each passing day, I found myself wanting to ski more and more. Ski for Light gave me the opportunity to both challenge and learn so much about myself, and life, in just a week. All of this was possible because at Ski for Light I didn't have to think about my blindness. The whole experience has really touched me, and changed me, to my core."

John Hollenbach, a blind skier from Perkasie, Penn., glowingly summed up his week's experiences, "Ski for Light was great! This was my first time on skis. What a tremendous thing and what a great group of people. I can't fully express with words the joy, challenge and sense of fulfillment I felt in participating. I will never forget the commitment and dedication of the guides and other volunteers or their willingness to share their love of skiing."

Two such committed volunteers are Bob and Erlene Stevenson, a retired couple whose involvement with Sons of Norway Edmonds (Wash.) Lodge 2-130 led directly to their participation in Ski for Light. This was Bob’s third year as a guide at the International Week and he vowed it will continue to be an annual winter activity. “I’ve been skiing all of my life; I love it! I enjoy helping blind skiers to love it, too. I admire their adventurous spirit.” This year Erlene, Sons of Norway District Two Vice President, joined Bob at the event here. While Bob was out on the trails with his blind skier, Erlene used her administrative skills to serve as an off-the-snow volunteer, assisting with the myriad behind-the-scenes tasks that keep the event on track.

The 31st annual Ski for Light International Week will once again be held in Granby from January 29 through February 5, 2006. The organization is always seeking new guides and participants and word-of-mouth is how most first-time attendees are attracted to the program. Please help spread the word to anyone who might be interested. Information about and application forms for the 2006 event will be available at www.sfl.org by July 1, 2005. Those interested in attending or volunteering for SFL may also call (612) 827‑3232 or send an email to info@sfl.org.
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